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Negotiations Update 
 

At the beginning of this round of bargaining we pre-
dicted that it would be a long, tough round.  As it turns 
out, our predictions are correct.  While the discussions 
at the bargaining table have been respectful, we are 
undoubtedly facing a reluctant employer. 
 
Your Bargaining Committee has met with the City’s 
committee numerous times over the last nine months.  
We have re-signed most of the Letters of Understand-
ing, with the exception of the Police Cadet Letter.  This 
letter still requires further discussion and more infor-
mation needs to be provided to Local 38 regarding how 
the program is operating. 
 
We have had lengthy discussions on all of the non-
monetary items on both sides.  While we have not final-
ized any agreement regarding these items, most are 
still on the table. 
 
This leaves us with the core of the negotiations – mon-
etary items.  Your Committee does not expect a quick 
end to the current round, as we have a number of mon-
etary items to discuss, including vacation, standby pay, 
maternity leave, and wage increases, among other 
items.  We have more meetings scheduled with the 
City, and continue to push hard for a fair settlement. 
 
As in every other round of bargaining, the City claims 
budget restraints.  It is interesting that the City is still 
highlighting economic restraints while at the same 
time the City’s own document, published in August 
2018 (Inflation Review),  clearly shows the Calgary in-
flation rate at 2.12%.  Even if we exclude the volatile 
items such as food and energy prices, current inflation 
in Calgary is 1.3%.  According to other indicators, this 
is in line with the economic activity in the rest of Alber-
ta.  The Alberta Average Weekly Earnings on a year to 
date basis is up by 3%.  Alberta’s Gross Domestic Prod-
uct (GDP) by industry grew by 4.9% in 2017, the larg-
est gain among the provinces. 
 

Continued on Page 3 

The right to know about 
workplace safety: 
 

Take the free ecourse on Alberta’s 
Occupational Health & Safety Act 
 
Source: CUPE Alberta 

 
In light of major revisions to its Occupational 
Health and Safety (OHS) Act, the Alberta Govern-
ment has partnered with the Canadian Centre of 
Occupational Health and Safety to develop and 
deliver a free e-learning course for provincial res-
idents. The revised OHS regulations, which came 
into effect June 1, include the right of workers to 
refuse unsafe work, the right to know about po-
tential safety hazards, and the right to participate 
in safety discussions. 
 
The CUPE Health and Safety Department would 
like to encourage all members in Alberta to take 
advantage of this free course, to start learning 
about the sweeping changes to the legislation, 
and to support committee co-chairs and repre-
sentatives in their roles and responsibilities. 
 
Register for the ecourse at: 
https://www.ccohs.ca/distributors/alberta/ 
 
Get involved in health and safety discussions in 
your workplace! 

https://www.ccohs.ca/distributors/alberta/
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CUPE Participates in Community Events 
 
Labour Day weekend marks the end of summer for some, but for 
Unions and District Councils it is a weekend to celebrate and rec-
ognize the struggles of all workers, past and present.  The Calgary 
and District Labour Council has sponsored the Annual Labour 
Day BBQ at Olympic Plaza for many years and for so many good 
reasons.  They bring together many different unions and organi-
zations in the community to show their support for the em-
ployed, unemployed and under-employed people of our city.  It is 
a free event that provides food, fun and friendship across all 
walks of life.  This year the event encountered some chilly, wet 
weather, but that did not stop the volunteers from putting on a 
great BBQ.  Thank you to all those who participated and we hope 
to see you in the sunshine next year! 
 
The weekend also included the 27th Annual Pride Parade and our 
affiliate organization, CUPE Calgary District Council, participated 
in style.  The float entered by this organization represents the 
commitment of our support to the Calgary LGBTQ community.  
We are honored to walk alongside these trailblazers of human 
rights and to add our voices to their ongoing fight for equality.  
The event is not only a sight to behold, in all its rainbow splendor, 
it is an experience full of laughter and positive energy.  We en-
courage all our members to participate and come out for a color-
ful walk in the core. 

Equality, diversity and inclusion are some of the things CUPE 

stands for; not just for workers but for everyone.  Every barrier 
CUPE is successful in tearing down benefits everyone in our soci-

ety.  These can be local, national or global issues, CUPE and their 
affiliates will take on the fight.  We encourage our members to 
take part in events supporting this focus. 

Save the 
Date! 

The 2018 Local 38’s Children’s 
Christmas Party will be held on Sat-
urday, December 8, 2018 from 9:00 
to 11:00 a.m.  

The party will be held again this year 
at the Genesis Centre,  
7555 Falconridge BV NE.   
 
Registration forms will 
be available in the Octo-
ber 2018 issue of the 
CUPE Connection as 
well as on our website 
at www.cupe38.org in a 
pdf format. 
 

 THOUGHT FOR THE 
MONTH 

 
No one forces a person 
to be negative, and no 
one forces anyone to be 
positive.  The choice is 
up to an individual and 
that person alone. 

~Byron Pulsifer 

Connect with CUPE 38 

 

Email: office@cupe38.org 

Phone: 403-233-2700 

In-person: 1439 - 9th AVE SE,  

Calgary, AB T2G 0T4 

 

Online: cupe38.org 

mailto:office@cupe38.com
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Continued from Page 1 

 
What is also important to know is that on January 1, 
2018, the Local Authorities Pension Plan reduced em-
ployer contribution rates by 1%.  In August, 2018 
LAPP announced a further 1% reduction for contri-
butions on January 1, 2019.  Effectively, the City re-
ceived a 2% return on pension payments --- money 
the City had already allocated to employees total 
compensation. In effect there would be no cost to the 
City to re-allocate reduced pension payments to oth-
er areas of employee compensation. 
 
We at Local 38 receive regular calls from across the 
Corporation from members raising concerns about 
increased workloads, rising stress levels, fewer staff 
to do increasing work.  We have received repeated 
complaints about the City reducing staff yet finding 
money to pursue the Olympic bid and establishing 
even more new communities.  It is time the City did 
the right thing and acknowledge the dedication and 
hard work we have all done over the past year --- and 
into the future. 

The Pension Promise 
 

Over the last 10 months, Local 38 and other un-
ions have been lobbying the Provincial Govern-
ment to ensure they understand the need for the 
independence of our Pension Plan.  In late June 
2018, the LAPP Stakeholders (a committee of 
employer groups and unions) met with govern-
ment officials to clearly communicate our com-
mon goal of independence. 
 
The Notley government heard our message and 
has convened a joint working group to develop 
specific recommendations at act as a basis for 
legislation.  We anticipate that the government 
will bring forward a Bill in the fall sitting of the 
Legislature that will deliver independence of our 
Pension Plan. 
 
As part of this move, a new Sponsor Board will 
be created comprised of employer and unions to 
oversee the Plan.  CUPE is actively involved in 
this process, and we anticipate that a designated 
seat for a CUPE representative will be part of the 
Sponsor Board.  This means we will have a key 
position in ensuring the future health and viabil-
ity of our Pension. 
 
Unions have lobbied Alberta governments for the 
last 25 years to establish an independent Pen-
sion Plan, and to take the politics out of our pen-
sion.  Successive conservative governments have 
always refused.  Now, in the first term of the NDP 
government, we are looking at finally achieving 
this goal --- a stable pension for a secure retire-
ment. 
 
 

 

Attention Local 38 Stewards 
 
Education Opportunities are upcoming for the Fall and 
Winter.  Courses and workshops being held in Calgary 
are available through CUPE and our affiliates CCDC and 
CDLC.  We will be sending emails to our Stewards ad-
vising of the offered courses and workshops and the 
dates.    If interested in attending please contact the 
Union Office at 403-233-2700. 

 
 

 
Local 38 Committee Vacancies 

 
We are looking to fill our Committees!  If interested in 
participating on one of the Committees please put your 
name forward at the September 25, 2018 Regular 
Meeting or contact the office at 403-233-2700 and  
submit your name.  Vacant positions are noted on the 
last page of this publication. 
 



 

REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
All CUPE 38 Members Invited to Attend  

 

When: Tuesday, September 25, 2018  

at 7:00 p.m. 
Where: CUPE 38 Office  

1439ð9 Avenue SE 

Business: Regular & Elections 

 

Elections: 

1. One (1) Executive Member - 1  year term 
2. One (1) Member to Occupational Health & Safety Committee (must be City 

employee) 
3. Two (2) Members to Equal Opportunities Committee 
4. One (1) Members to Social Committee 
5. Two (2) Delegates to CUPE Calgary District Council 
6. Two (2) Eligible Delegates to National Sector Conference, November 5-8, 

2018 in Ottawa 
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